A/P minutes 8/15/2007

Present: Joe Blythe, Aaron Haight, Betty Schaner, Susan Proctor, Paul Reitemeier, Jeff Marcinkowski, Jennifer McCaul, David Vander Sloot, Sue Sloop (for Melanie Bates), Greg Wilson

Updates were given from various sub-committees: 
Benefits – The Benefits survey was completed by 30% of those eligible to participate. Raises will be effective 8/6.07. The next meeting is August 21, 2007.
Professional Development: They will be looking at the structure of the committee. There is an emphasis on Sept. 18, 2007, Getting to Know your GVSU. Everyone is encouraged to attend if possible. They reviewed the session “Raising your Cultural Awareness” and said they had good results from the survey. They are currently working on the 2007/08 Excellence Series Calendar.

Awards Committee – Meeting is scheduled for September 25.

Social Events – The first meeting focused on ideas. Is there a conflict with the “U” Club? Maybe take a look at being a co-sponsor on some events with the “U” Club. A note here, the “U” Club is not for faculty only.

Guest speakers: Mary Eilleen Lyon and Brian Bowe from News and Information Services. Mary Eilleen explained that they are trained as journalists. Different people there have different assignments. 

Currently they do not blog but that does not mean they won’t blog in the future.

Articles are printed based on their news worthiness. She emphasized that they can’t cover what they don’t know. 

They offer training on how to respond to the media, how to formulate your thoughts prior to responding. 
For information there is a sources guide on the home page.

They are different from Institutional Marketing. Institutional Marketing is a controlled environment. It is important that they get their stories out. They do work together though.

If there is information that you want them to know, just access the department and let them know what you have.

They do not control the Events Calendar. They don’t produce flyers.

Online versus Newsprint was discussed, the pros and cons. Who has access to computers and where was an issue. Question was raised as to whether or not the online version can be changed to mirror the printed version.

Question was raised about why news is on TV before campus hears about it? Information is sometimes leaked before it can be disseminated throughout the campus. 

GV NOW is where the “stuff” breaks first. You can sign up for it and get it once a day in the morning. 

Guest speakers were discussed. We will have Julia Guevara at the next meeting. Future speakers may include James Moyer and Matt McLogan.

